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TWO MORE TO GO!TWO MORE TO GO!‌‌TWO MORE TO GO!‌



  ‌The season is winding down as we have had two more events since
the last memo. I attended August 1&2. Before I arrived, I had the
pleasure of hitting all the construction spots at Moses Lake and the
Vantage bridge. Normally it takes me about 6 hours but this time it
was close to nine.The weather was beautiful on Friday with some
cloud cover and clearer on Saturday. I had the great opportunity to
work with Mike Lombardi @ T-7 for two out of the three days.‌ ‌
Just when I thought I knew what I was doing I picked‌ ‌
up many more pointers from Mike. We were able to see‌ ‌
from T-4 to T-8 which provided a lot of good racing‌ ‌
opportunities.‌  ‌NWMS was able to compress the‌ ‌
schedule allowing several groups to race against each‌ ‌
other and provide some great action. This also allowed‌ ‌
us to start and finish earlier in the day. As always, the‌ ‌
pizza feed was on for dinner, and the lunches were way‌ ‌
more than I needed. Saturday night I woke up early around 1:30 AM
and trying my best to be quiet and not wake my neighbors I fired up
the motorhome and took off for home. What a difference than the
drive over as all I saw was two Amazon trucks before I hit the bridge
in Vantage.‌ ‌

    ‌The next weekend race was held at the Ridge on August
23/24.Weather was hot but there was an incredible turnout. When
we were numbering the grid, we needed 53 spots just to get in G1.‌  ‌I
know I mentioned the weather, but I don’t believe I have ever
consumed that much liquid in my life. I worked at pre-grid and
thought I had a bug on the top of my ear but when I checked it was
just starting to burn so the hat went on. IRDC held a special race for
Formula and Club fords called the Emerald Cup as well as hosting
the Spec Miata Tour. Thanks to both of those groups and all our
incredible volunteers.‌ ‌

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT‌
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    ‌I paid a visit to the hotel where we are having our annual banquet
this year on Nov 8‌  and the banquet room has been recarpeted as
well as painted. The rest of the hotel is also being remodeled and will
be completed prior to our use. I expect to have more information out
in the next memo and as years in the past we will get the information
out on MSR.‌

th‌

    ‌Remember if you are a volunteer and would like to place a vote for
volunteer of the year or volunteer driver of the year award, please get
that information to our ROD director Mike Evans.‌

    ‌Time to also get in your rule changes for 2026 and get them to
your clubs Contest Board Rep.‌

Following our race at the Ridge one of our racers was sent an email on
Wednesday morning asking for a payment via Zelle. The individual
requesting payment mentioned our treasurer by name saying that he
was out of contact and authorized by me the president also listing
my name. None of this is true so please do not send any funds. All of
our funds are handled by our treasurer with authorizations and
receipts. My guess is the scammers acquired our names off our
website. Please be careful no matter how official things appear.‌  ‌

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT‌
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 - Duane Martinsen
2025 ICSCC President



Hello ICSCC family,

We just wrapped up races #12 and #13 at the Ridge Motorsports Park held by
IRDC. Hot weather and huge car count – thank you to all the competitors that
entered this race. There are some really tight points battles going on, with
only one race weekend – The Dash – coming up in September, held by
Cascade at PIR.

Back to the Ridge race – I want to make sure all drivers 
understand that you are 100% responsible for your crew. 
I had a couple of crew members this past weekend that 
were disrespectful toward our pre-grid volunteers and 
refused to follow their direct instruction. That type of 
behavior will not be tolerated on my watch. Know that 
as a driver, you can be penalized – with fines, 
disqualification, removal from the event , or even being 
blacklisted – as a result of your crew member’s behavior.
We welcome drivers from all over the Pacific Northwest 
and beyond to come race with us, but bad attitudes and disrespecting our
volunteer marshals is completely unacceptable.

A recurring theme this year is the talk of protests, and many questions about
how protests work. Section 9 of the ICSCC Competition Regulations has all
the details about protests, how to initiate them, when to initiate them, and all
the other relevant information. If you feel that something may warrant a
protest and you aren’t sure, find a Steward and 
ask. The key is to speak up right away – 
as a protest related to something that 
happened on-track must be lodged 
within 30 minutes of the conclusion 
of that session.

Steward Brian, out.

Brian Anderson, 2025 ICSCC Steward
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STEWARD’S REPORT‌

PENALTY BOX
·Car #21 Loss of 1 lap; 

avoidable contact

·Car #24 Loss of 1 lap; 
passing under yellow

https://www.icscc.com/references/comp_regs_2025.pdf


Hello to everyone in the ICSCC family!

With the season nearing an end I wanted to reach out to everyone. Many of
you I have met at the track this year but some of you I may not have. I have
been learning the ins and outs of stewarding in the assistant steward role,
under the guidance of Brian Anderson. Big shout-out to him for all of his hard
work in the position this season and as the president of CSCC.

Assuming I will be stepping in as steward next year for ICSCC, I am looking for
someone to step into this role as assistant steward for 2026. Please contact
me or President Duane Martinsen if you’re interested.

I will also be stepping into some big shoes at a club level next year as the
president of IRDC. Another big shout-out to Coley Tipton for manning the ship
the last few years!

As a volunteer and racer I am always looking for ways that I can improve and
better serve our community. I want all drivers and volunteers to know that
they are welcome to contact me with any matter that I can help with that
would make their race experience better, safer, and more enjoyable. 

Racing has given a lot to me and I hope I can return even a fraction of that to
the community. I can be reached by email at steve@bulletracing.ca or by
phone at 604-374-6364. Or, you can find me at the track!
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 - Steve Paquette
2025 Assistsant Steward

LETTER FROM YOUR ASSISTANT STEWARD‌



The Northwest Mini Enduro Championship Series (NWMECS) only has two races left in
the 2025 season. A one-hour race on September 20  and a two-hour race (which
counts as two single races) on October 11 are all that remain in the season. Both
events take place at Portland International Raceway.   

th

th 

Championships in all five classes are still up grabs. Class leaders are Grimsrud and
Storgaard (MSR), Knox (ME0), Dawson (ME1), Houlihan (ME2), and Blaine Weller (ME3).
A lot can still change with in essence three races to go along with dropped races to
be factored in. Stay tuned! 

The ICSCC race season officially ends October 11  at Cascade’s Festival of
Endurance. This year is the 50  running of the event! The 2, 4, and 8 hour races (all
combined into one) at Portland International Raceway present a thrilling endurance
challenge, pushing teams and drivers to strategize for long stints, manage fatigue,
and adapt to changing track conditions. This format not only tests the limits of both
car and driver, but also brings together racers, family, and friends for an exciting
conclusion to the season. This is where everyone truly becomes part of the team,
sharing in the electrifying thrill of victory or the heart-wrenching agony of defeat.

th

th

The event features the historic LeMans start , and the 8 hour finishes in the dark and
pays prize money. 
For 2 hour and 4 hour entries (and broken 8 hour entries), there will be a track
crossing at 5:30pm for those teams to exit the track and head home. Come out and
be part of the Cascade’s 50th enduro!   

As a reminder, ICSCC’s Enduro License gives experienced racers an avenue to be
able to race endurance races (races at least one hour in length) with ICSCC. Whether
you’re a previously licensed driver or a driver who comes from the budget racing
scene, there is a good chance you qualify for the ICSCC Enduro License. For only $25,
drivers with racing experience can be part of a team.

Hope to see some new and old faces in the 
final two events on the ICSCC calendar.
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 - Chris Heinrich, Cascade Sports Car Club

ENDURO CORNER
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NOVICE CORNER!‌

As we continue through the 2025 racing season, I want to take a moment to
share updates from Licensing. This year, we’ve seen an encouraging number
of new drivers entering the program, many of whom are progressing quickly
toward their Senior Race Licenses. It’s been inspiring to witness the
dedication, growth, and enthusiasm that each novice brings to the track.
 
I also want to acknowledge the patience and support shown by our
volunteers, instructors, and grid workers. Your guidance and encouragement
are vital in helping our novices gain confidence and skill. Without your
commitment , we couldn’t maintain the strong tradition of safe and
competitive racing that defines the ICSCC.
 
Looking ahead, as the License Directors we are focused on ensuring that
every driver has the resources and mentorship they need to succeed. Please
continue to reach out with your questions, feedback, or if you’re interested in
becoming more involved in the development of our drivers.
 
Thank you for making ICSCC a community where racers can grow, compete,
and thrive.

 - Christine & Rob Scholl, ICSCC License Directors

PHOTO BY EMMA SUTHERLAND, @EMMACORA.PHOTO ON INSTAGRAM

https://www.instagram.com/emmacora.photo/?hl=en


2025 ICSCC OFFICERS‌

PRESIDENT‌
Duane Martinsen‌

Tel: 360-871-6162‌
Email: president@icscc.com‌

TREASURER / ADVISOR‌
Charles Hurley‌

Cell: 206-353-7854‌
Email: treasurer@icscc.com‌

SECRETARY & MEMO EDITOR‌
Rebecca Paquette‌

Cell: 604-561-2659‌
Email: memo.rebecca@shaw.ca‌

ASSISTANT RACE STEWARD‌
Steve Paquette‌

Cell: 604-374-6364‌
Email: asst_steward@icscc.com‌

POINTS KEEPER‌
Soner Terek‌

Tel: 425-922-7903‌
Email: points@icscc.com‌

INSURANCE/ LEGAL ADVISOR‌
John Houlihan‌

Email: insurance@icscc.com‌

RACE OFFICIALS DIVISION‌
Michael Evans‌

Email: rod_director@icscc.com‌

VICE PRESIDENT‌
Rick Bostrom‌

Email: vice_president2@icscc.com‌

LICENSE REGISTRAR‌
Linda Bostrom‌

Email: ICSCC.License.Registrar@outlook.com‌

RACE STEWARD‌
Brian Anderson‌

Email: steward@icscc.com‌

LICENSE DIRECTORS
Rob Scholl‌

Email: license_director@icscc.com‌
Christine Scholl‌

christine_pnw@outlook.com‌

WEBMASTER‌
Alberto Fonseca‌

Cell: 323-459-3332‌
Email: admin@icscc.com‌

HISTORIAN‌
Gerry Frechette‌

Email: historian@icscc.com‌

REGISTRAR - CSCC, IRDC & NWMS‌
Jamie Anderson‌

Email: registrar@cascadesportscarclub.org‌

PUBLIC RELATIONS‌
Email: pr@icscc.com‌
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CLUB INFO CORNER‌

CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB‌ ‌
President: ‌Brian Anderson‌ ‌

Email:‌ ‌ ‌thebuckstopshere@cascadesportscarclub.org‌
Website‌

CSCC Motorsport Reg Page‌

INTERNATIONAL RACE DRIVERS CLUB‌ ‌
President: ‌Coley Tipton‌ ‌

Email: ‌topdog@irdc-racing.com‌
Website‌

IRDC Motorsport Reg Page‌

NORTHWEST MOTORSPORTS‌ ‌
President: ‌Michael Conatore‌ ‌

Email: ‌president@northwestmotorsports.org‌
Website‌

NWMS Motorsport Reg Page‌

SPORTS CAR CLUB OF BC‌ ‌
President‌: ‌Wynn Hollingshead‌ ‌

Email: ‌president@sccbc.net‌
Website‌

SCCBC Motorsport Reg Page‌
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2025 ICSCC EVENT SCHEDULE‌

DATE‌ TRACK‌ CLUB‌

Sep 20-21‌ Portland International Raceway‌ CSCC‌

CHAMPIONSHIP RACE EVENTS‌

Oct 11‌ Portland International Raceway‌ CSCC‌

Nov 8‌ Fall Meeting & Banquet‌ ICSCC‌

ENDURANCE EVENTS‌

ICSCC AWARDS BANQUET, R.A.T’S & FALL MEETING‌

DRIVING SCHOOLS/ TEST & TUNE‌

Sep 19‌ Portland International Raceway‌ CSCC‌
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PHOTO FINISH: NORTHWEST MOTORSPORTS
TRIPLE GRAND PRIX‌ ‌

11‌PHOTO BY ARSENIO LOCSIN

PHOTOS BY BLUEYED  MEDIA
LIBBY WILLIAMSON

@BLUEYED.MEDIA ON INSTAGRAM

https://www.instagram.com/blueyed.media/


PHOTO FINISH: IRDC‘S TRIBUTE TO THE VOLUNTEERS‌

12‌

PHOTOS BY MATT HEW - MATTICUS.SQUARESPACE.COM

https://matticus.squarespace.com/


PHOTO FINISH: IRDC‘S TRIBUTE TO THE VOLUNTEERS‌
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PHOTOS BY SCOTT ECKERT



PHOTO FINISH: IRDC‘S TRIBUTE TO THE VOLUNTEERS‌
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PHOTOS BY DAVID FOX 
VIEW HIS GALLERY HERE 

Are you looking for a professional photo of your car at a race? 
Many of the photos you’ve seen in the memo are from professional photographers with a

passion for motorsports. I thank them for all of their contributions to the 2025 Memos. I
encourage everyone to check out their works on the links below and support our

photographers!
LIBBY WILLIAMSON
@BLUEYED.MEDIA 

MATT HEW
MATTICUS.SQUARESPACE.COM

DAVID FOX 
LINK HERE

http://dbpics.com/
https://www.landlinesmedia.com/contact/
https://www.cascadiamotorsportcreatives.com/
https://www.imagesbyarsenio.com/
https://www.apexiel.com/event/irdc-tribute-to-the-volunteers-uBbeTpWQr9?tab=content&mediaId=david-fox-XGXqa7cAkJ
https://www.apexiel.com/event/irdc-tribute-to-the-volunteers-uBbeTpWQr9?tab=content&mediaId=david-fox-XGXqa7cAkJ
https://www.instagram.com/blueyed.media/
http://matticus.squarespace.com/
https://www.apexiel.com/event/irdc-tribute-to-the-volunteers-uBbeTpWQr9?tab=content&mediaId=david-fox-XGXqa7cAkJ


ONE-ON-ONE: MEET YOUR FELLOW RACER‌

Can you introduce yourself?

My name is Gabe Tesch, and my story 
is that I’ve always loved racing, my dad 
raced vintage cars for a long time so 
ever since I was a baby I was at the 
racetrack. When I was 11, I got brain 
cancer and had to do 48 weeks of 
chemo and 48 days of radiation. The 
doctors thought I’d never be able to 
race a car because they thought I was 
going to lose my hearing and eyesight.
 It took me a long time to even re-learn how to walk again because of where
the brain tumor was, it affected all those areas. I guess I just didn’t let that
stop me because I loved racing and wanted to be a race car driver. After I
finished all my treatment I got into go-karts, made my way up the go-kart
ranks and then made my way to cars. Then I just made my way through the
car ranks also.

What has been your favorite career moment to this point?

I think my favorite career moment was probably last year when I actually
competed in my first full year of professional racing as a pro driver. Ever
since I was a kid, that was the goal – to be a pro driver and I got to
experience that last year with a pro team and everything. It was the coolest
thing ever. Even just the feeling, I was just so thankful to be there.

INTERVIEW WITH GABE TESCH‌

You’ve raced all over, what is your favorite track and what is your dream
track?

My favorite track that I’ve driven personally is probably mid-Ohio. It’s 
a very technical track and I’ve always loved the more technical tracks. And 
the elevation change is really cool. My dream track to go to is probably
Spa. That’s the track I’ve always wanted to race at. I’ve driven it on the sim
and it’s just so much fun and looks like such a cool place – going up
through the mountains pretty much and the trees. I think it just looks so
cool.



What is your favorite part of a race weekend?

My favorite part of a race weekend is probably race day. There’s qualifying
and then the other sessions, but I’ve always just loved race day. I think my
race pace has always been better than my qualifying pace so when it’s race
day that’s when I’m always the most confident and excited. 

What is your advice for new drivers?

Just remember why you started in the first place, because you love it and
you want to have fun. So just remember why you decided to go racing in the
first place. For me when I got to the professional level and I was racing in
Europe I started to forget that. It got super serious so there were times
where I was almost sad because you were racing just to win at that point and
there’s so much pressure. You forget why you’re there in the first place,
because you love it. And then you almost stop loving it because you’re trying
to win all the time and that’s your only focus. It’s always reminding myself
that wow, not many people get to do this and I’m of the few people that get
to race. I need to remember why I’m doing this in the first place and what
made me fall in love with the sport.

You can watch Gabe’s story in the documentary 
Do Something Extraordinary 

available on Amazon Prime.

ONE-ON-ONE: MEET YOUR FELLOW RACER‌
INTERVIEW WITH GABE TESCH‌
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COMMUNITYTRANSITIONAL 

BENEFITINGTHE

FREE PARKING &
PADDOCK ACCESS 

 www.cascadesportscarclub.org https://cascadesportscarclub.org/festival-of-endurance/ 

PHOTO BY DBPICS 

 2, 4, & 8 HOUR RACES featuring
 the LeMans Start 

www.cascadesportscarclub.org

NOON TIME RACE CAR 

RIDES FOR CHARITY

https://cascadesportscarclub.org/thedash/ 

ONLY 2 ROAD RACING EVENTS 

TO GO IN 2025 FOR 

CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB 
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Publication Schedule‌

The memo will be published‌
on the first of each month.‌

 ‌Please send any submissions‌
to the editor at‌

memo.rebecca@shaw.ca‌
a week before the end‌

of the month.‌

Memo Classified Ad Policies:‌
Non-commercial ads are free to

Conference licensed drivers, officials
and workers.‌

To place an ad in the Memo, or if you
have any questions, contact the Memo

Editor at memo.rebecca@shaw.ca.‌
Ads run for three issues and may be

renewed by request. The memo is
published ten times per year.‌

Memo Commercial Advertising Rates:‌

Full page: $80 per issue for a full year, or
$110 per issue.‌

Half page $50 per issue for a full year, or
$70 per issue‌

 ‌
Quarter page: $30 per issue for a full

year, or $40 per issue‌ ‌

One-eighth page: $20 per issue for a full
year or $25 per issue‌ ‌

22‌


